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Trusting in the Lord
Matt Flom, Pastor

6 Of course, there is great gain in godliness combined with contentment; 7 for we brought nothing into
the world, so that we can take nothing out of it; 1 Timothy 6:6-7

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

Grace, love, and peace be to you from God our Father and our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. | was in my garage the
other day to get a tool and | stopped and looked around. | was amazed at how much stuff | have packed into that
place. It's not at the level where | would be a candidate for one of those hoarder shows on TV, but if I'm really
honest, | have way too much junk. I'm sure that each item was at one time useful. | keep asking myself, what if |
would need that someday? What | should be asking myself is if | haven’t used that tool, part, equipment, or thing
in several years, will | ever? What good does it do to just sit on a shelf in my garage?

| think that part of collecting too much stuff or perhaps keeping too much stuff after I've finished with a project, is
the desire not to be without. The fear of want is a powerful motivator, even if it is subconscious. The fear of want
also has a spiritual side. To follow Jesus, to be one of His disciples, means that we learn to trust Him. To trust Jesus,
means that we trust Him with not only our daily lives now, but with our future. We can trust that we will indeed
have enough in the future for what we need. We may not always have everything we want, but God will provide
what we need. The other side of that coin is that God uses us to provide for others. That is why our Food &
Clothing Shelf, Community Supper, and Benevolence ministries are so important.

I'm starting to sort through my garage, basement, and closets. I'm setting aside a few boxes to put all the things |
don’t need anymore, but that someone else could use. | want to save things that are in good condition; things I'd
feel ok with giving to someone else. If the stuff is too bad off, I'm throwing it away. I'm saving those boxes for the
St. Philp’s Garage Sale in August. This year is the 25th anniversary of the sale and | want to do my part. I'm starting
now so that I'll have a good amount of good things to bring to the church in mid-August. By sorting and saving
my old stuff, | will help myself, help others, help the church, and help the many organizations that get funding
from the sale. | will also be learning and living my trust in the Lord.




Secular and Holy
Eric Nelson, Associate Pastor

At times we make a big mark separating what is ‘secular’ from what is ‘holy’. We do this often with music. These
two classifications make sense. What is holy is set apart with purpose pointing to the glory of God. Secular things
have no religious or spiritual basis. | want to keep holy things holy, but | think there is a great gift in seeing that
glory can be given to God far outside of what we usually classify as holy and/or churchy.

What if we were to listen and give glory to God more often in our frequently secular world? After all, the world
itself and all living things are made in the love and care of the Lord. That doesn’t mean we can claim any song or
phrase with general mention of religious sounding things as holy or Christian. (No, we will not play Stairway to
Heaven in church. Look up the lyrics.) But we can hear the wrestling of faith and leaning toward God in other
songs such as the way Mumford and Sons sings:

“In these bodies we will live, in these bodies we will die
And where you invest your love, you invest your life
Awake my soul

Awake my soul

Awake my soul

For you were made to meet your maker”

-Mumford and Sons, “Awake My Soul”, Sigh No More, 2009

There is a beautiful image that can reflect Christ’'s words reminding us that where our treasure is, our hearts lie
there as well. (Luke 12:34) Where do we invest our life? Is our life spent looking to seek and meet our maker?

These things go far beyond the bounds of music. God is at work in the world: in the words and work of our
neighbors, in creation, and in every piece that God has called good. You are made with purpose to point to and
glorify God. We each get to carry this with us in the world. Let us carry the holy outside of the church doors
boldly. Let us glorify God in our communities. Let us pray for our souls to awake and seek God each and every
day, lives fully invested in the one who made us, loves us, redeems us, and blesses us to be a blessing to others.

God'’s blessings in all the start of summer brings!



PRAYER

The Holy Spirit

Margie Guelker, Visitation Pastor

“When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all together in one place. And suddenly from heaven
there came a sound like the rush of a violent wind, and it filled the entire house where they were sittiny.
Divided tongues as of fire appeared amony them and a tongue rested on each one of them. All of them
were filled with the Holy Spirit and began to speak in other languages.” Acts 2:1-4a

When | was in seminary, | took a study trip to the Holy Land. We were in Jerusalem and were to visit the site of the
Upper Room one particular day. When we arrived, the stairs to the Upper Room were blocked off. We could hear
singing coming from the room above and it seemed that the people were praying in a foreign language.

It was very windy and rainy that day and our guide said he knew another way to get into the Upper Room. He led
us up and down stairs and across roof tops. We came to a door, and he said that this was it. He turned the knob
and the door blew in with a violent rush and we seemed to be pushed into the room.

We experienced a violent wind, and people speaking in different languages, but no tongues of fire. We were in
awe. Never before had any of us had a Pentecost experience like this. We felt the Holy Spirit filling us and we all
were wide-eyed, shaking and had goose bumps.

The Holy Spirit doesn’t always come to us in such a physical, dramatic experience. Sometimes the Holy Spirit
whispers and we are filled and made ready to do the work Jesus has called us to do.

Let the wind of the Holy Spirit blow in you and through you this day. Feel God’s love setting you on fire and
lighting your way. Blessings to you in the name of the Holy Spirit. Amen.




PRAYER & JOY

Patience, Peace, Prayer, and Perseverance
Connie Yerigan, Director of Children, Youth & Family Ministries

“My brothers and sisters, whenever you face various trials, consider it all joy, because you Know that the
testing of your faith produces endurance. And let endurance complete its work, so that you may be
complete and whole, lacKing in nothing.” James 1:2-4

Grace and peace to you on this beautiful, late spring day. Patience, peace, and perseverance are three words | have
always needed to practice in my life, as I'm sure is true for many people. All three are possible with prayer.

This year, we stepped back into routines that were missing the last couple of years. Learning to adjust to a few
changes wasn’t always easy, but we had a great program year, and we persevered! Thank you to the families for
your patience and sharing your amazing kiddos with us. | pray you have a wonderful summer and | look forward to
seeing you soon! Thank you to Jack Angerhofer, and all those who helped with this program year. Class time, the
pageant, and fun activities would not have been possible without your help!

Over the last couple of weeks, I've needed to do a lot of praying for patience and peace. | found out at the
beginning of May that the organization that we partner with for the youth Mission Trip, had canceled all summer
trips due to lack of staffing. My heart sank with this news. | knew that | needed to do everything | could to provide a
positive experience for these kiddos because there was no way | was going to watch yet another trip be canceled
on them. Seeing the disappointment in their eyes at the loss of the 2020 Mission Trip broke my heart.

This is where God stepped in. Through the power of prayer, two long weeks of phone calls, emails, pulling
strings...and a lot of patience...a sense of peace washed over me as | finalized the last details. Perseverance. Doing
something despite difficulty. No truer words define the last couple of weeks, but | would do anything for this group
of kids. Our trip is still happening, and | have faith that we will have an amazing experience in Nashville!

Thank you to those who have supported the youth this year. Whether you purchased something at the Holiday

Market, an envelope during the Envelope Project fundraiser, or enjoyed a yummy cinnamon roll or two...thank
you!

PATIENCE &

PERSEVERANCE




THANKS & SERVE

Stop and Enjoy!

[aRae Kazmierkoski, President

Hallelujah! It is spring/summer! It seemed as if we had waited an eternity for the weather to turn warm, the trees to
bud and the sun to shine! Yet here it is for all to enjoy! But once it is here, we take so many things for granted. How
many times do we stop to enjoy the buds opening on the trees, or the green peeping through the ground? It seems
that one minute the landscape looks brown, and the next it looks green with bursts of color popping through. Take
time to stop and enjoy God'’s creation in its changing beauty. Stop and smell the fresh air, and the aroma of
blossoms as they spring forth and flowers beginning to bloom. Thank God for the beauty he provides, and all he
gives. Hopefully, we will be able to enjoy a beautiful summer and enjoy all it has to offer!

Board of Administration Highlights

e Close to 30 people helped at clean-up day on May 21.

o Summer worship will occur two Wednesdays a month, beginning on June 1. All
summer worship services will begin at 7:00 pm in the Sanctuary. The Blessing of
the Animals will be held outdoors on Wednesday, July 6.

e Plans are beginning for another disaster relief trip October 1 - 9.

e Have you noticed the new, comfy furniture near door 27

Summer Worship

Mid-week summer worship is returning! Save your first and third Wednesdays
from 7:00 - 7:45 pm June - August. Attend our Wednesday Community

Suppers beginning at 5:30 pm, and then head to the Sanctuary for our
“Heartland Worship”. The musical style will be acoustic folk/rock, featuring
original-sung liturgy by Jonathan Rundman, which uses the historic language of

our Christian liturgy, set to "bright, catchy indie pop" (New York Times). The S UM M ER
sermon message series, “The Ruthless Elimination of Hurry,” promises to be

thought-provoking. Make this worship part of your summer! WORS HIP




THANKS

A Tale of Two Cornerstones
Heritage Group

On Sunday, June 8, 1958, the first of two cornerstones for St. Philip’s Lutheran Church were laid. The ceremony
started during Sunday services that morning at Nelson School in Columbia Heights and continued at the
construction site for the new church in Fridley. Officiating at the service was Dr. Philip Dybvig, Executive Director of
the Department of Home Missions of The Evangelical Lutheran Church and Reverend Mandus Egge, pastor for the
new church. Items placed in the cornerstone include a Bible, hymnal, textbooks used in the congregation's
teaching program, a constitution, bulletins, newspaper clippings, pictures, and other items that are of importance to
the church. The names of all who are members of the congregation at the time were also included.

The second cornerstone was laid on Sunday, May 29, 1966. Founded in 1958, this was the third and largest building
program and was designed to incorporate the existing building. The copper box behind the cornerstone contains a
Bible, constitution, membership directory, history of the congregation, bond brochure, annual report, photographs,
service bulletin, church newsletter, and two issues of the Fridley Record containing information on the May 6
tornado. Pastor Norm Eitrheim led the ceremonies while Dean Regal, brick foreman for H.O. Mikkelson Contractors
laid the stone. Both cornerstones are located near Door #2 on the east side of the building.

1958.06.08Cornerstone(1) and 1966.05.29Cornerstone(7)




PRAYER & SERVE

Spring Has Sprung - Meals on Wheels

The St. Philip’s Meals on Wheels crew sprang into action the first week in May. Meals
were delivered along with a little warmth and sunshine. New people are always needed
and appreciated to deliver the meals. Welcome to new drivers, Dave and Shirley Hogan!
Thank you for your help and to our other May drivers: Lynette Thompson, Sandy & Eldy
Nelson, Steve Ess, Dave & Shirley Hogan, Phyllis & Larry Ehlers, Kathy & Chuck

Eichelberger, Gidget & Edd Brooks, Harlan Hohenstein & Flo O’'Donnell, and Dawn &
Richard Young.

You too could share in the opportunity to deliver Meals on Wheels! It is easy, only takes
about an hour, and provides a chance to be God’s hands and feet to those in need.
Contact Jenni [JenniA@splcmn.org] if you are interested in volunteering.

Spring Trip Recap
St. Philip’s Disaster Relief

Waverly, TN is a community of 4,000 residents located about 80 miles straight west of Nashville. On August 21, 2021,
twenty inches of rain fell in the area in five hours. Shortly after the rain fall ended, a 200-foot railroad embankment
failed, sending a 20-foot wall of water into the town of Waverly. 140 of the 400 homes in Waverly were damaged or
destroyed. Of the 4,000 residents, 20 lost their lives including a set of seven-month-old twins.

From May 6 -14, a SPDR team of 14 traveled to Waverly to assist in the rebuilding of homes and lives. The group
worked in two homes during the week. The first home belonged to Dan and Gretchen, built in 1912 sustained major
first floor damage as a result of two to three feet of water flooding the home. The team insulated the outer walls and
installed the lower four feet of sheet rock wall throughout the home. The second home was owned by Bryan and
Nellie, who had just moved to Waverly from Long Island, New York, eight months before the flood. Sheet rocking had
been completed in this home prior to the team's arrival so the next step was flooring. During the five days, the group
laid over 1,500 sq. ft. of wooding flooring, completing the task. All the windows in the home and a few doors were
trimmed out. The team worked an accumulative of about 530 hours in Waverly. The ministry surpassed 35,000 total
hours worked over the past 16 years. They stayed at the Waverly United Methodist church in downtown Waverly.

The long-term recovery in Waverly has just begun and will continue for years to come. The emotional stress and
memories caused by the flood will last forever. Waverly is a small community of many strong-willed individuals who
will rebuild their town. They will need God'’s help and the help of many others. The SPDR ministry is strongly
considering at this time returning to Waverly in early October. Thank you for your continued financial and prayerful

" The Journey Continues
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Ready to Roll Books

Thank you to all those that have donated books and carry-ons to the SPDR “Ready to Roll
Books” project so far. The carry-ons will be outfitted with a shelf unit, filled with the books,
and then staged in a disaster-prone area ready to be deployed for children that have lost
their books in a disaster. This project is still rolling and will continue to
collect carry-on luggage and children’s books in June. Needed are:

Disastet Preparednass

e New or gently used books. Due to the size of the carry-ons, 9"x 9” or smaller books are "
preferred. EQGQdY

e Wheeled carry-on luggage that is in good condition with working wheels, main zipper, [ Roll
handle, etc. Bé;)@ks

Books can be left in the bins that are located in the Narthex and Door 2 and carry-ons can o

impacted by disasters

be left next to the bins. Any books or carry-ons that can’t be used for this project will be
donated to St. Philip’s Garage Sale.

During the SPDR trip to Waverly, TN in May, the team members met Pr. Morgan Gordy,
Assistant to the Bishop for Disaster Ministry for the ELCA Southeastern Synod. Pr. Gordy
was very interested in the “Ready to Roll Books". Later this summer the carry-ons filled
with books will be rolling to Texas and Tennessee to help kids impacted by disasters.

Food & Clothing Shelf is Looking for Part-Time Helpers!

This is an opportunity to find out what the Food & Clothing Shelf Ministry is all about with minimal commitment of
time. We are looking for volunteers to fill in for full time volunteers who need a day off now and then, for vacations,

sickness, and health. We require masking for both volunteers and guests to keep everyone safe and we monitor
how many visitors are allowed in the rooms at one time.

If you are interested in finding out what is required in working a 1-1/2-hour shift and have the time to work
occasionally on a Monday from 1:00 - 2:30 pm, Tuesday 10:00 - 11:30 am, Wednesday 5:00 - 6:30 pm, or
Friday 10:00 - 11:30 am, please contact Bob Becker at [rabecker32@me.com or 763-786-6702].

Current volunteer openings:

1 volunteer to work Tuesdays in July and August

1 volunteer to work the second Friday of each Month
Feel free to reach out to any of our current volunteers:

Judy Greer - co-director, Kathy Knutson, Karen Block, Richard Young, Phyllis Ehlers, Ross Young, Tracy Gellatly, Tom
Young, Miriam Jensen, Daryl & Carol Gabrielson, Sandy Kallroos, and Ann Westby



PRAYER & SERVE

Updates From Bille

Change of Contact Person -- Introducing Mr. Hatuka Jotham Sumwashe

On Tuesday, April 12, 2022, at the request of our liaison, Mr. Clement B. Dah, the LCCN Bille Development Committee,
appointed Mr. Hatuka Jotham Sumwashe to be the primary contact with St. Philip’s. Mr. Hatuka is an Educationist and
a retired Civil Servant. He was a one-time Administrator of Bidoma State Development Area. He resides in Bille and is a
serving Elder of the LCCN Bille Council. He was one of the signatories of LCCN Bille Outreach Project Account.

News from LCCN Bille and Environs

The Congregation of LCCN Bille is growing both spiritually and in number. We had a successful Easter Celebration.
The sub-groups in the church are all participating actively in the church activities.

We had local government council elections in Adamawa State on April 9, 2022, and it was conducted successfully
across Adamawa State and in Bille, too. The rainfall is back again and farming activities will commence in earnest. We
pray for a bountiful harvest at the end of the rainy season.

The evangelist is doing well at his station, though he had an accident recently and has recovered and resumed to
work. Mr. Hatuka will brief you in details about the evangelist accident when he communicates to you.

Personal Message From Mr. Clement B. Dah

| want to use this medium to express my profound gratitude to God almighty for the gift of life and strength to be
part of this ministry. To the Congregation of St. Philip’s Lutheran Church, for the trust and confidence reposed on me
and the Congregation of the LCCN Bille for their unfailing support and guidance. The Leadership of the Lutheran
Church of Christ in Nigeria for standing strong and solidifying this partnership. St. Philip’s members, thank you for
your constant support and ensuring that this project did not fail a bit, and to my beloved family for their prayers and
support from inception of this partnership to this end. Thank you all for the opportunity given to me to serve my
community and the church at large at the global level. This indeed means so much to me and my family. Thank you
for your constant prayers for my quick recovery which indeed is actually working for me.

| so much appreciate all the good moments we shared to ensure that the gospel of Christ is preached to all nations
and kindred. It is my prayers that we all meet at Jesus’ feet with our crowns of victory. Amen.

Lastly, | would request that if you hold no objection, you add me to the list of people you will copy emails in respect
to LCCN Bille Congregation. This will enable me to inform Mr. Hatuka whenever he is offline to avoid delay in replying
to your email swiftly. My best wishes and regards to you all.

Yours in Christ,
Mr. Clement B. Dah
Outgoing contact person with LCCN Bille Congregation
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Visiting the United States

Jim and Carol Sack

Dear Sponsoring Congregations:

It has been four years since we have been able to go back to the States and do visitation to our sponsoring
congregations due to the Covid-19 situation. However, we are planning to be back this summer and hope we will be
able to visit as many congregations as we can. Some issues regarding having to teach here, transportation,
programming, and the unknown situation of quarantine upon returning to Japan, has made our time in the States
limited to about seven weeks. We have a total of six Sundays open, with the August 21 date already taken. Below is
the information and dates we would have open to make a visit to your church. We are required to attend what is
known as the “Becoming Conference” near ELCA headquarters in Chicago from August 21-28. We have one
congregation very near Chicago and therefore will stay at that church on August 21.

Available Sundays:

o July24

e July 31

e August7
o August 14

e August 28 “Becoming Conference”
o September 4 (A church within 100 miles of the Twin Cities would be helpful.)

If you have a desire to have the Sacks visit you this summer please email us back. Of course, we can also be available
to meet with churches during the weekdays as well. In the past, we have had many very meaningful gatherings at
sponsoring churches that were not held on Sunday. In fact, smaller number of people attending tends to create an
atmosphere where deeper sharing is possible. We hope we can find a mutually satisfying date where we can be with
your church community. We also realize that summer is filled with many people taking vacations. Just a reminder
about costs to the congregation when we visit. While in the States we are responsible personally for transportation
and travel costs. We estimate that it will cost between $200-225 per congregation. Thank you for your cooperation in
that respect. In past years, some congregations have taken a free will offering at the time of our visit and this has
usually more than covered the cost of the visit. In that way it greatly reduces the cost to the church itself. Global
Mission indicates that the congregations are asked to provide hospitality (meals and lodging) at the time of our visit.
We are always open to either staying with a host family or at a motel, whichever is better for the congregation. So
please let us know if it is possible to be with you. If you would respond to this email with two possible dates that
would assist us to visit as many congregations as possible. We will be staying at the home of a friend in St. Paul, when
we are not on the road. Thank you for your consideration of having the Sacks visit you this summer.
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PRAYER & THANKS

25th Anniversary Garage Sale!

Wednesday, August 17 from 5:00 - 8:00 pm (Preview Night - $3/admission)
Thursday & Friday, August 18 & 19 from 9:00 am - 7:00 pm

Saturday, August 20 from 9:00 am - 12:00 pm - It's Everything V2 Price Day!

Like a Challenge? Try the 25 for the 25t Challenge.

Help make the 25t Anniversary sale a huge success. We are challenging those who are able, to donate 25 items to the
25t Anniversary Garage Sale. The more items donated the more items we can sell - and the more we can raise! So
start sorting and saving your gently used items to donate. And tell your friends and family — we gladly accept
donations from the community for the sale.

Donations for the sale can be dropped off Friday, August 5 - Sunday, August 14.
Watch for details later this summer on specific times you can drop off each day.

Hold onto your items until then, as no early donation drop-offs can be accepted.
Volunteer Opportunities Galore!

The garage sale is a cornerstone community service event of St. Philip’s and we would love to have youas part of the
big team making it all happen. Join in the fun and fellowship that is the St. Philip’s Garage Sale!

There are so many ways you can help, whatever your abilities and interests. Whether you have two hours or you have
multiple days of time to give. Just a few examples of how you can help:

e Assist with initial table and display setup on Wednesday, August 3

Assist with unloading donations from vehicles during drop off days (Friday, August 5 - Sunday, August14)
e Help sort and price donations (Friday, August 5 - Tuesday, August16)

e Help during the garage sale days - assist shoppers taking purchases to their cars, be a greeter, or help with securi-
ty parking lot monitoring. You can help with prep and cleanup of meals for the volunteers. Assist in one of the
many departments - from clothing to linens to housewares and more!

e Be a cashier or bagger during the sale.

e After the magicis done and the sale closes on Saturday, we always need /ots of help with packing up leftover

items, tearing down tables and displays, and cleaning up the church rooms used. Many hands help make this
important part of the sale go quickly.

Interested in volunteering? Contact LaRae Kazmierkoski at [763-571-4266 or laraekaz@aol.com]

Exception - cashier/bagger volunteers should contact Bev Sperry at [763-561-0163 or sperrybc@comcast.net]

12



PRAYER & THANKS

Financials

St. Philip’s 2022 Actual April Actual YTD
Income $85,873.24 $275,358.56
Expense ($54,393.13) ($233,749.37)
TOTALS $31,480.11 $41,609.19

Endowment Committee

Gifts in any amount may be given in memory of someone or to participate in the present and future of
St. Philip’s through the Endowment Fund. Gifts may take the form of cash, personal property,
stocks and bonds, life insurance or bequests from 401K, IRA & other retirement accounts.

For more information on St. Philip’s Endowment Fund visit our website at [www.splcmn.org].
Select the Ministriestab and click on Endowment. Envelopes and pamphlets are in the office.

The St. Philip’s Endowment Fund

Gifts were received in memory and honor of
George Dean

Norma Hotvedt-Iacono

Thank you for your support!

X

13



PRAYER & JOY

Save the Date - Sunday Brunch

The Parish Fellowship Committee invites everyone to a summer brunch! It will be
served on Sunday, June 26, between services in the Fellowship Hall. Come one,

come all!
Life Events
~——
)Cﬂt«m“t X)ou(
Y

' Gave the
| date!

A heartfelt Thank You to our wonderful caring and supportive church family for all your thoughts, prayers, cards,
treats and visits during our time caring for my mother, Nelda Berry. You gave comfort to all of us during that time.
Many thanks to the church staff, the Sanctuary Choir, and the Funeral Committee for blessing us during the prepa-

ration and the actual celebration of her life.

Wans

~Dawn and Richard Young and family

New Members:
Amie Douycette
| Steven Mwah
; { ‘HOly. Erwin Family
gaptlsm Mesenboury Family
=
Alexander Hancharenko
5/22/2022
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The friends and family of:
Bette Nelson



AR

June

Don and Anne Gilbertson on 6/10/1955 for 67 years
Ron and Mary Seekamp on 6/16/1956 for 66 years
Robert and Delores Masuda on 6/5/1959 for 63 years
Edward and Arlene Hamernik on 6/20/1959 for 63 years
Jerry and Gayle Mattison on 6/9/1961 for 61 years
Leroy and Kathleen Venne on 6/1/1963 for 59 years
Harold and Grace Kurtz on 6/16/1963 for 59 years
Stanley and Janet Yocum on 6/22/1963 for 59 years
Ronald and Mary Mattson on 6/29/1963 for 59 years
Bob and Patricia Wharton on 6/21/1964 for 58 years
Neal and Cathy Anderson on 6/12/1965 for 57 years
Jim and Jan Kugler on 6/3/1967 for 55 years

Arlen and Judy Olson on 6/10/1967 for 55 years
Marsden and Bev Sperry on 6/10/1967 for 55 years
Gary and Deanna Blomster on 6/24/1967 for 55 years
Roger and Jeri Hall on 6/15/1968 for 54 years

Roger and Roberta Tuey on 6/15/1968 for 54 years
Gerald and Carole Jensen on 6/14/1969 for 53 years
William and JoAnn McCloskey on 6/20/1969 for 53 years
Kathy and Darron Knutson on 6/8/1975 for 47 years
Howard and Kari Helgen on 6/21/1975 for 47 years
Tim and Cindy Solberg on 6/28/1975 for 47 years
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Greg and Sue Rosholt on 6/1/1979 for 43 years
Marty and Dawn Hansen on 6/9/1979 for 43 years
Gary and Kristin Johnson on 6/6/1981 for 41 years
Lucinda and Jeff Marshik on 6/5/1983 for 39 years
Dan and Connie Bernardy on 6/22/1985 for 37 years
Duane and Monica Anderson on 6/7/1986 for 36 years
Tony and Jane Kiminski on 6/3/1988 for 34 years
Jeff and Michelle Ellering on 6/18/1988 for 34 years
John and Pam Schwint on 6/23/1990 for 32 years
Scott and Lisa Rolfs on 6/22/1996 for 26 years

Tom and PamWarnke on 6/27/1998 for 24 years
Denise and Chris Fowler on 6/5/1999 for 23 years
Phil and Andrea Nash on 6/8/2003 for 19 years

Ken and Barbara Ohnstad on 6/26/2004 for 18 years
Doug and Kathy Fransen on 6/30/2007 for15 years
Nikolaus and Tasha Browne on 6/13/2009 for 13 years
Tom and Chelsea Gasser on 6/2/2012 for10 years
Kyle and Nicky Bohm on 6/16/2012 for 10 years

Eric and Kaitlynn Nelson on 6/30/2012 for 10 years
Emily and Aaron Sasse on 6/30/2012 for 10 years
Pete and Michelle Nashon 6/8/2013 for 9 years
Sherri and Kirk Myhra on 6/19/2016 for 6 years



Friendly Takeaway

St. Philip’s Lutheran Church
A member of the ELCA

www.splcmn.org ~ info@splcmn.org
Phone: 763-571-1500 Fax:763-572-2292
Pastoral Emergency Phone: 612-930-1588

Church Staff

Pastor Matt Flom, Pastor
MattF@splcmn.org, ext. 112

Eric Nelson, Associate Pastor
EricN@splcmn.org, ext. 110

Pastor Margie Guelker, Visitation Pastor
MargieG@splcmn.org

Katie Swenstad, Business Manager
KatieS@splcmn.org, ext. 104

Jenni Anderson, Communications Director
JenniA@splcmn.org, ext. 101

Jerry Salitros, Bookkeeper
JerryS@splcmn.org, ext. 106

Connie Yerigan, Director of Children, Youth & Family Ministries
ConnieY@splcmn.org, ext. 107

Cheri Sykes, Worship Band Leader
CheriS@splcmn.org, ext. 103

Jake Busse, Audio/Visual Technician
JakeB@splcmn.org, ext. 109

Michael Croy, Drummer
croy0001@umn.edu

Adam Miller, Sanctuary Choir Director
AdamM@splcmn.org

Dawn Hansen, Bells of Praise Handbell Director
Dawng48@hotmail.com

Jenn Marquardt, Nursery Ministry Worker
lilac1212@aol.com

Michelle Hill, Part-Time Custodian

Everett Washington, Part-Time Custodian
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Worship Schedule
9:00 am Traditional
10:30 am Contemporary
e Access worship livestreams on our
website [www.splcmn.org]
e Past worship links can be found
on our website, E-News, and app
e Nursery is available Sundays: 9:30 -
11:30 am for children 3 months - 3 years

Board of Administration
BOA@splcmn.org

LaRae Kazmierkoski, President
laraekaz@aol.com

Brian Munsterman, Vice-President
bmunsterman@comcast.net

Barbara Cooper, Secretary
cooperstory@msn.com

Greg Rosholt, Treasurer
gsrosholt@comcast.net

Mike Anderson
flooddog97@gmail.com

Kari Davies
karidavies73@gmail.com

Aaron Gondorchin
zebular@gmail.com

Terry Jeglosky
terryjeglosky@gmail.com

Dianne Lundeen
dianne@gndrg.com

Kristine Poelzer

kpoelzer@msn.com
Missionaries: Jim & Carol Sack
Companion Congregation:
Bille Lutheran in Nigeria
Ministers: All members of the Parish



June 2022

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
1 2 3 4
8:30 am Men’s Work Crew 7:30 pm AA Mtg. 10:00 am
9:00 am Quilters Food &
10:00 am EA Mtg. Clothing Shelf
5:00 pm Food & Clothing Shelf
5:30 pm Community Supper
7:00 pm Summer Worship
5 6 7 8 9 10 1
9:00 am Worship 1:00 pm Food & 10:00 am Staff Mtg,; 8:30 am Men’s Work Crew; WOW | 9:00 am Men'’s 10:00 am
10:30 am Worship | Clothing Shelf; Joy Food & Clothing Shelf 10:00 am EA Mtg.; Women's Book Discussion Food &
Circle 1:00 pm Tuesdays Book Club 7:30 pm AAMtg. | Clothing Shelf
7:00 pm Gambler Together 1:00 pm Walking Alone Together
Anonymous Mtg.; 6:30 pm Prayer Group 5:00 pm Food & Clothing Shelf
7:30 pm Worship Band 5:30 pm Community Supper
Rehearsal
12 13 14 15 16 17 18
9:00 am Worship 10:00 am Parish 10:00 am Staff Mtg.; 8:30 am Men’s Work Crew 7:30 pm AA Mtg. 10:00 am
10:30 am Worship Fellowship Mtg. Food & Clothing Shelf 9:00 am Quilters Food &
1:00 pm Food & 1:00 pm Tuesdays 10:00 am EA Mtg. Clothing Shelf
Clothing Shelf; Together 10:30 am Property & Grounds
Global Health 2:00 pm Benevolence Mtg.
Ministries Committee Mtg. 5:00 pm Food & Clothing Shelf
7:00 pm Gambler 6:30 pm Prayer Group 5:30 pm Community Supper
Anonymous Mtg.; 7:30 pm Worship Band 7:00 pm Summer Worship
Gam-Anon Mtg. Rehearsal
19 20 21 22 23 24 25
Happy Father's Friend Articles Due | 9:00 am Library Mtg. 8:30 am Men’s Work Crew; WOW | 9:00 am Men’s Youth Mission
Day! 9:30 am Glory Circle | 10:00 am Staff Mtg.; 10:00 am EA Mtg. Book Discussion Trip Ends
Youth Mission Trip | 1:00 pm Food & Food & Clothing Shelf 5:00 pm Food & Clothing Shelf 7:30 pm AA Mtg.
Begins Clothing Shelf 1:00 pm Tuesdays 5:30 pm Community Supper 10:00 am
9:00 am Worship 6:30 pm Executive Together Food &

10:30 am Worship

Mtg.
7:00 pm Gambler
Anonymous Mtg.;

6:30 pm Prayer Group
7:30 pm Worship Band
Rehearsal

Clothing Shelf

26

9:00 am Worship
10:00 am Brunch -
Parish Fellowship
Committee

10:30 am Worship

27

1:00 pm Food &
Clothing Shelf;
Global Health
Ministries

1:30 pm Knitters &
Crocheters

6:30 pm Board of
Administration Mtg.
7:00 pm Gambler
Anonymous Mtg.
Gam-Anon Mtg.

28

10:00 am Staff Mtg.;
Food & Clothing Shelf
1:00 pm Tuesdays
Together

6:30 pm Prayer Group
7:30 pm Worship Band
Rehearsal

29

8:30 am Men's Work Crew
10:00 am EA Mtg.

5:00 pm Food & Clothing Shelf
5:30 pm Community Supper

30
7:30 pm AA Mtg.
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St-Philip’s
LUTHERAN CHURCH

6180 Highway 65 NE
Fridley, MN 55432-5158

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUEST

Mission:
God calls us to receive and share God’s
love and grace with all people.

Vision:
With God’s help, we will be joyful,
compassionate and generous as we worship,
grow and serve in community.

We invite and welcome those of every spiritual background, ethnicity,
gender orientation, or economic situation. We are committed to our place
within the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA).
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